F I E L D    B U L L E T I N

February 4, 2004

There is a MANDATORY requirement to install Connector for SAP Server patch DW51_Server_Patch12a immediately


WHY INSTALL THIS PATCH?  


A serious data loss problem has been discovered in DWSAP 5.x.  A patch for DWSAP 5.1

             is currently available and a mandatory patch for DWSAP 5.0.1 will be released soon. 


WHO WILL BE AFFECTED?  


This problem affects DWSAP 5.x sites that archive PrintLists (ALF) and/or Data 

             Archive (REO) Documents.  

             This problem does not have any impact on the following:

· DWSAP 4.0 or 4.1 sites

· 5.x sites archiving PDF documents

· 5.x sites linking/viewing TIF via thick or thin clients


IS THE PROBLEM PROTOCOL RELATED? 

No.  It can occur on both RFC and HTTP sites.  One patch addresses both types.


HOW DO I KNOW IF A CUSTOMER HAS THE PROBLEM?  


Engineering is in the process of developing a Scan Utility that will assist the field 

             in identifying affected documents.  The first version of the tool will involve the
             validation of PrintList documents with description files only.  When more details 

             become available on the tool and instructions, a follow up Field Bulletin will be distributed.

HOW DO I RECOVER?  


Possible options are under investigation for those sites where the original data for archiving 

             was deleted.  It is highly recommended that SAP backups be retained until further notice

             in case they are required as part of the recovery process.   Sites that have the original data

             should be able to re-run their affected reports.

             WHO DO I CONTACT TO REPORT A CUSTOMER THAT HAS THE PROBLEM?

             There are two people from CSS that have been assigned to this project who will be putting 

             together a plan for gathering data and participating in recovery planning:

             MANFRED KUNZE – Manager, Worldwide Technology Assurance

             mkunze@filenet.com
             GUNNAR NAGEL – Engineer, Worldwide Technology Assurance

             gnagel@filenet.com         

Direct contact to the individuals above should be limited to emergency situations only. The  SAPSYNC@FILENET.COM email address will be created for all questions/concerns to be sent.  A website for field updates on potentially-affected accounts will be operational in the short term.  Details on the website will be also be included in a Field Bulletin.
